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From the Principal 

I hope you all enjoyed your Tet activities and time with your 

families. Many students returned with stories of travel to 

home provinces and also holidaying in Europe, Korea, Phu 

Quoc and Da Nang.  

Now it is time to get back to our learning and focus on new 

activities and skills.  

 

Parent Teacher Meetings 

Thank you to all of the Parents who attended meetings with 

the teachers to hear about their child’s/ children’s learning. 

This is an important time when we can talk together about 

how to best help your children learn and how you can help 

support them. Over 200 parents attended meetings. 

I would like to remind parents that while the academic 

aspects of learning are very important, so too are the 

personal growth aspects. Please allow your children some 

breaks in their learning for relaxation and rest. It is very 

important that they have enough sleep each night because 

they have a long day at school.  

Some children have artistic and musical talents that can be 

nurtured and please remember to limit screen time! Our 

children need to know how to communicate face to face, 

and to speak and express themselves.  

If you have not collected your child’s report card, you will 

need to see the Enrolment Officer Ms Giang in the office.  
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4B visited PIU 

 

 

 

4B make and enjoy waffles and 

strawberries with chocolate sauce 
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             Chess club 

 

Excursions 

Our Year 4 classes have visited PIU to make and enjoy 

waffles and strawberries with chocolate sauce. Yum  

Year 5’s will also be visiting the kitchens soon to make a 

fruit cocktail.  

Year 2L class have been to the supermarket to shop for 

healthy foods to make a well balanced breakfast.  

 

Clubs 

Our clubs have just begun for the third term with about 185 

club places and children are enjoying a range of fifteen 

activities including chess, basketball, robots, cooking, 

traditional games and handwriting. 

Please try to ensure that you have collected your child 

promptly after their clubs finishes as our staff cannot 

remain late to care for children whose parents forget to 

make arrangements to collect their children.  Students 

already have a very long day and they should not still be 

here in the dark.  

 

Coming Up 

Student Council will soon send home a letter advising of 

their new project to help others and asking for support from 

families.  

Classes are beginning to plan for our International Day 

which will be held in the last week of the term. Each class 

will learn about a country and present information, games, 

art and activities about their country.  
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Year 2L makes a well-balanced breakfast after 
shopping in supermarket 

 

 

 

 Year 2L students go to supermarket 

 


